

I. Arrange these words/ phrases into the meaning sentences.

1. sunburn / yesterday / was / because / outside / has / Alice / she / all / day .

2. and / difficult / boring / that / eggshells / people / carving / Some / say / is .

3. girl / have / is / the / kind-hearted / She / most / ever / I / met

4. organization / the / to / encouraged / people / Big Heart / has / protect / environment.

5. lives / street / grandparents / He / Hoang Quoc Viet / his / on / with .

6. at / the room / English / of / books / in / the back / are / Those.

7. dinner / like / come / Would / to / house / you / to / for / my?

II. Make questions with How many/How much for the underlined words in the following sentences.

1. There is some milk in the bottle. =>

2. She needs three cans of lemonade. =>

3. There are nine musicians in the band. =>

4. There is some cooking oil in the bottle. =>

5. He needs two kilos of rice. =>

6. He can drink two glasses of milk every day. =>

7. Lan eats three grams of meat every morning. =>

8. Mrs. Huong needs two kilos of pork every day. =>

9. You should drink one glass of orange juice a day. =>

10. Nam often walks five kilometers every day. =>

C. READING:

I. Complete the passage with the words given.

bought competition singing there on English

Mary's hobby is singing. She enjoys (1) _____ very much. When her brother (2) _____ a karaoke set last month, Mary was so glad that she sang every day after dinner. She likes to sing only (3) _____ songs. In fact, she has already sung all the songs found (4) _____ the karaoke discs. Mary is singing in the karaoke (5) _____ organized by the RC Center this Saturday. Her family is going (6) _____ to support her.

II. Read the text below, and then fill in the blanks with ONE word given in the box. There is one Extra word you don't need to use.

do	fat	calories	strong	from
----	-----	----------	--------	------

We need (1) _____ or energy to do the things we (2) _____ every day: walking, riding a bike, and even sleeping! We get calories (3) _____ the food we eat. If we eat too many, we can get (4) _____. If we don't eat enough, we feel tired and weak.

III. Read and fill in the blanks with ONE word given in the box. There is one Extra word you don't need to use.

hobby	improve	myself	when	writes	because	in	difficult
-------	---------	--------	------	--------	---------	----	-----------

My favourite hobby

My name is Sara. My favourite _____ (1) is reading. I enjoy reading a book when I am free. I started to do it _____ (2) I was four years old. The first time I did it, I felt interested. So I kept reading. The teachers always taught me to read the difficult words. I was happy when I read a story with a happy ending. I was thrilled when I read a detective story.

I enjoy reading _____ (3) I like to explore the imaginative world of my favourite author, J.K. Rowling who _____ (4) "Harry Potter". There are a lot of advantages of reading. Reading can make me relaxed and calm. I can also learn new vocabulary items. Then I can further _____ (5) my English. Moreover, it can give me an unlimited imagination, so I can write books in the future. I can learn the different cultures and customs of other countries _____ (6) the world too. I read at least one hour every day. I read books by _____ (7). I usually read it at home. I wish I could read different kinds of books because it might be very challenging.

IV. Read the passage carefully then decide whether the following statements are true (T) or false (F).

Paul Green, a volunteer who has given his time and skills to help victims of the 2004 Asian tsunami rebuild their homes. Here is his story.

I joined an organization of volunteers called Shelter to rebuild homes. After the tsunami, over 160 aid organizations and United Nations Agencies began operations in Indonesia to provide shelter, food and clothes, so I was not alone. Shelter organization focused on rebuilding homes. I soon realized that we weren't just rebuilding homes, but we created hope for the future.

I chose to join a housing charity, rather than a medical one, because I had previously trained as a carpenter and I believe I could make a difference with my talents. Therefore, I worked on building sites to teach people how to build their houses.

I have spent a year working as a volunteer. This was the best decision of mine. Back home in Sydney, I continued to support Shelter by telling about their charity work.

1. A volunteer who helped the victims construct their homes after the 2004 Asian tsunami. _____
2. Paul Green works in the charity organization as a doctor. _____
3. The charity organization rebuilt houses, offered and gave clothes to help the people after the tsunami. _____
4. Paul Green is living in the USA now. _____
5. Paul Green spent a year working as a volunteer of Shelter organization. _____

PART D. WRITING

V. Read the passage carefully then answer the questions below.

The Temple of Literature is about 10 minutes away from Hoan Kiem lake. It was constructed in 1070 under Ly Thanh Tong's dynasty, first to honor Confucius and nowadays to celebrate the doctorates and high rank scholars of Vietnam. In 1076, King **Ly Nhan Tong** continued the work and built Quoc Tu Giam as the first university of Vietnam. There are 82 Doctor's stone tablets in total, with names and origins of 1307 doctors, corresponding to 82 examination courses from 1442 to 1779. If you visit the Temple at the beginning of the year or in May, you will catch sights of

numerous students who come and rub the tortoise head such an act is believed to bring them luck to pass the test.

Questions:

1. When was the Temple of Literature constructed?
2. Who built Quoc Tu Giam?
3. How many Doctor's stone tablets are there in total?
4. Have you ever visited Quoc Tu Giam?

VI. Read the following passage and answer the questions below.

The first reason why many families do volunteer work is that they feel satisfied and proud. The feeling of fulfillment comes from helping the community and other people. In addition, volunteering is a great way for families to have fun and closer. But many people say they don't have time to volunteer because they have to work and take care of their families. If that's the case, try rethinking some of your free time as a family. You could select just one or two projects a year and make them a family tradition. For instance, your family can make and donate gift blankets for the old homeless people on holidays. Your family can also spend only one Saturday morning a month collecting rubbish in your neighborhood.

1. How do people often feel when they volunteer?
2. Why don't some people have time to volunteer?
3. How can your family help the old homeless people?